
THANK YOU VERY MUCH

JANUARY 2024

 

Dear Pastor Seulean,

Thank you for your faithful prayers and for your financial support. Thank you for the $100.00 we received in 
January. We are looking forward to another fruitful year with your help.

The Lord answered our prayer concerning our housing. For almost five years we lived in an upstairs apartment. 
We enjoyed the beautiful mountain view. We had good neighbors. However, it became somewhat difficult to 
negotiate the 18 steps to the second floor, especially with 50-pound suitcases. The Lord provided a single-floor 
house, somewhat larger and with much more yard space. We have moved in and are in the process of arranging 
all our belongings.

We were at home most of December and January. At the end of January we went to Altamira, Tamaulipas (close 
to Tampico) for a missions conference. In the first week in February, we went to North Carolina for a couples’ 
event.

The annual Fires of Evangelism Pastors’ and Workers’ Conference here at Mount Hebron is February 19-22. The 
month ends with a trip to Peru for a Pastors’ and Workers’ conference. Please pray that God will use us in these 
meetings.

We have seen five people saved in our soul-winning efforts recently. We passed out over 300 gospel tracts since 
December. I gave a tract to a lady who waited on me at the pharmacy, and she said: “I go to your church, Pastor.”  

Thank you for your continued prayers for the property that we are trying to recover. Please pray for the funds to 
finalize the procedure.

We pray for you. Thank you so much for praying for us.

Bro. Tommy and Emily Ashcraft                                         
John. 9:4


